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During this week, families will receive a special hand ðdelivered                            

learning folder direct to their door. We ask that social distancing 

measures are adhered to when a member of staff delivers this                  

package to you. Folders for children in Years 1 ñ6 will include:  

¶ A CGP English Grammar, Punctuation and Spelling                                                          

question book and a comprehension book  

¶ A CGP maths question book  

¶ A CGP handwriting book  

¶ A lined English book (Years 1 ñ5 only)  

¶ A squared maths book (Years 1 ñ5 only)  

¶ A pencil, ruler and a sharpener  

Our learning packs for children in Reception differ slightly.  

Please make sure that these materials are only used during or after the daily videos in order 

to complete the directed learning. We encourage parents and children to store the            

materials away from any younger brothers and sisters to avoid them getting damaged.  

Please note that some families will be contacted by telephone to arrange collection of   

learning folders directly from school.  

 Home learning at East Park  
As revealed last week in Ms Guestõs letter, our new          

approach to home learning will be launched on Monday 

22nd June. There are going to be daily broadcasted        

maths and English lessons for children in Reception, Year 

1, Year 2, Year 3, Year 4 and Year 5 for the remainder of 

the Summer term. This means that children will be able to 

see their teacher on screen, interact with their learning 

and even see their friends on the screen. This newsletter 

outlines lots of the key information that you need to help 

you to prepare for these changes. Homework for this week 

will continue as normal with a weekly home learning page 

and video shared via ParentMail and on YouTube. Home 

learning for nursery will continue to be shared like this for 

the rest of this term. Our children in Year 6 will be            

receiving online sessions to support their transition to high 

school.  

A special delivery  
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Daily lessons will be delivered using Microsoft TEAMS ñthis week 

we will share with parents an online training session that will help 

you to support your children with accessing their daily learning. If 

you have not used TEAMs before, then we would highly recommend 

watching this tutorial so that you feel confident in how to use this     

before lessons start on Monday.  

In order to access their learning in TEAMS, children in Reception 

through to Year 5 will be provided with their own unique East Park                  

email address. Email addresses will be shared this week ready to use 

ahead of next Mondayõs launch. 

 

 

 

 

 

TEAMS and pupil emails  

Weekly learning timetable  

Typically Lesson 1 will be an English lesson and Lesson 2 will be a maths 

lesson. On Fridays, there will just be one lesson using the Lesson 1            

timings ñthis will be a weekly class handwriting lesson.  

We fully appreciate that parents may find it difficult to enable their child to 

access every live lesson, particularly if trying to work from home or        

manage the learning of all of their children. Therefore, videos of lessons 

will be available to watch through TEAMS if children are unable to access 

their lessons live.  

The pupil workbooks that children will receive will enable children to still 

complete their learning each day if they are unable to access any of the   

videos or choose not to access the online part of the learning. A weekly 

overview of learning will be shared each week to support with this.  

Our expectation is that children will complete all of their maths and English 

learning throughout each week for the rest of this term.  

Information about Year 6õs online transition sessions will be shared directly 

with our Year 6 parents.  

The timetable of lessons for Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday 

for the rest of the term will be as follows:  
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Daily quizzes  

Year group emails  

Following each English and maths lesson on 

Mondays, Tuesdays, Wednesdays and 

Thursdays children will be asked to         

complete a daily learning quiz using          

Microsoft Forms (how to access this will be 

featured within the TEAMS training session) . 

Class teachers will use the childrenõs answers to 

plan their teaching for the following day.  

For teachers to be able to do this, the daily   

quizzes will only be available for one hour after 

each of the scheduled lessons on the weekly 

timetable.  

There will be no quizzes on Fridays.  

Safeguarding our staff and children  

This week will be the last week that we ask children to share examples of their home 

learning through their year group email. From Monday 22nd June , year group 

emails will be used only for any questions or queries that parents have. With our 

new home learning approach, teachers will see children on screen and also receive 

learning from children via the daily quizzes and so additional evidence of learning 

no longer needs to be shared. Class teachers look forward to this final week of home 

learning being emailed to us.  

Our new home learning approach will see teachers 

teaching from school as they would normally do, 

however children will be accessing their live lessons 

from their own home. To ensure that we safeguard 

both our staff and children, a home learning home -

school agreement will be shared with parents this 

week ahead of live lessons starting on Monday. This 

will include important protocols to follow such as:  

¶ Children being respectful and behaving in an 

appropriate way just like in the school             

classroom 

¶ Children dressing appropriately for their       

lessons (e.g. no pyjamas)  

¶ Children joining their lesson from a suitable 

room within their house (e.g. no bedrooms)  

 

We ask all parents and children to adhere to all of 

the rules outlined in this agreement.  
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Fantastic scores this week! A special mention to Year 6 and the key worker  

children this week for helping to push the scores so high!   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please keep encouraging your children to play TTRS each week as it really does 

help with your childõs recall of both multiplication and division facts. 

Times Tables Rock Stars  

Author corridor competition  

The closing date for entries for our 

East Park author corridor competition 

is Friday 19th June . Remember to 

email your entry to your year group 

email naming your author and         

persuading us why you think your    

author should be chosen. This can be 

through a video, letter, poster or any 

other creative way that you can think 

of. Our winner will be announced in 

next weekõs newsletterñwho will our 

winning author be?  


